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New Street Road Safety Concern

Following the meeting in November the Town Clerk wrote to Steve Brown (Interim Head of Infrastructure & Communities) about the need to consider a scheme to address ongoing community concern around the road safety at New Street.  The letter also raised concern about the deferment of other road safety schemes in Shrewsbury.

No formal response was received but the Town Clerk raised the outstanding issues with him at a recent meeting.
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He advised that Shropshire Council receives a block grant of £1.5m from Department for Transport for Highways works.  Of that some £600-700k is spent on Design, Post-Maintenance and Monitoring with the remainder being used to support Highways projects to address accident clusters.

During the 2018/19 and 2019/20 budgets £5m has been taken from the Highways budget and it is hoped that this would be added back in for the 2020/21 financial year.  It will be at that point that and deferred schemes will be looked at.

Enquiries were made of him about the Sites of Community Road Safety Scheme in which Parish Councils can raise any areas of road safety concern.  New Street has been raised on a number of occasions.  The Town Clerk advised that over the years 118 locations have been looked at, 73 locations prioritised and only 5 schemes delivered.  He advised that the Scheme is likely to be reviewed in conjunction with the Scrutiny Committee, the Portfolio Holder and Parish Councils.

He advised that it would be pertinent for the Town Council to review all of their past submissions to determine whether they are still a priority so that once the Scheme is reopened the Town Council can make appropriate representations.
